

Wandi Progress Association News

You can contact the Wandi Progress Association via Email Wandi Progress@gmail.com

SATURDAY 7 FEBRUARY – POSTAL POLL

Your opportunity to have a say on the amalgation of the Cities of Kwinana & Cockburn

WEDNESDAY 18 FEBRUARY at 7.30pm Wandi Hall Annual General meeting of the Wandi Progress Association

SUNDAY 1 MARCH at 8.30am - 10.30am Clean up day in Wandi

Contents:

- Nomination form 2015 WPA committee
- President's report
- Clean Up Day, verge collection date, recycling hints
- Mayor's message
- Around the Wandi Community Centre
- Annual General Meeting
- Update from Satterley Property Group
- Honeywood Residents Group
- Message from Bendigo Bank
- What's happening in Kwinana
- Vale Pat De San Miguel
- Local entertainment
- Wandi Landcare Group
- Happenings at the Hall and Resource Centre
- Advertisements please support local businesses
- WPA 2015 Membership application form

WPA Committee & Meeting Dates 2015

18 February (AGM), 18 March, 15 April, 20 May, 17 June, 15 July, 19 August, 16 September, 21 October, 18 November, 16 December (tbc) We meet at the Wandi Community Centre, De Haer Road at 7.30pm and residents are very welcome to attend.

• 2014 Committee

President: Wayne Tentori

Vice Presidents: Les Whiddett, Janet Carr

Treasurer: Peter Hegarty **Secretary:** Ken Workman **Committee Members:** Chris Barnes, Robyn Carter, Debbie Cocks, Rod Cocks, Catherine Garlick, Henry Garlick, Debbie Tentori

 All positions declared vacant and new committee elected at AGM in February.

BUSHFIRE PREVENTION

• Many thanks to the volunteers of the Mandogalup Bushfire Brigade who once again gave up their time to provide information about how to reduce the risk of bushfires in our area. Over 40 Wandi and Anketell residents attended the informative evening on the 12th November. Please check our website www.wandiprogress.com.au for more details.



WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION

Correspondence: The Secretary, 400 De Haer Rd, Wandi 6167

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION

WEDNESDAY 18 FEBRUARY 2015 AT 7.30PM

WANDI COMMUNITY HALL, 302 DE HAER ROAD, WANDI

(Doors open at 7.10pm for payment of fees and lodgement of nomination forms)

The WPA exists to promote the interests of the residents of Wandi whether they be inequitable decisions by external agencies or the improvement of community facilities. All committees benefit from the ideas and skills of new members, so please consider nominating for election to the Committee.

EXECUTIVE & COMMITTEE NOMINATION FORM 2015

l,	SIGNED			
wish to nominate	SIGNED			
For the position of				
PRESIDENT V/PRES SEC TREA	AS COMMITTEE			
(Please number the spaces with your preference, 1 for first choice to 5 for your last).				
Seconded by:DA	TE SIGNED			
Note: All signatories must be financial members of the Wandi Progress Association.				
All nominations must be lodged prior to the commencement of the AGM.				
WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION - PROXY VOTING FORM 2015				
Date:				
l,	SIGNED			
Authorise	SIGNED			

To vote of my behalf at the WPA 2015 Annual General Meeting

(Please note: This form must be handed to the Treasurer for certification prior to the commencement of the Annual General Meeting.)

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

I hope everyone had a very merry Christmas and a terrific start to the New Year. My highlight on Christmas Day was driving Santa around in Mandogalup's light tanker to deliver lollies to children in Wandi. It was a lot of fun and the local volunteer fireys love doing it each year, what a great tradition we have.

I am enjoying my holidays, catching up on all the things around the house and property that you simply can't get to during the working week. I have been kept extra busy with the recent spate of bush fire call outs since Christmas Eve. It's been almost one every day and gratefully none have been in Wandi. Many of the call outs to our neighbouring areas have been suspicious and possibly deliberately lit. Please be extra alert in our area during this hot weather and if you see any suspicious activity, please report it to police. It may be nothing, but then again it may be just that one piece of the jigsaw puzzle that helps to stop the fire bugs.

One thing we have to look forward to this year will be the new multi-purpose building to be built in the Wandi Community Centre. Thanks to Rod Cocks and Les Whiddett working tirelessly on this project, construction will start in the next few weeks. The new building will allow us to relocate some of our current community groups which will ease the pressure on existing facilities and we will be able to accommodate some new groups.

Our AGM is next month and I would love to see lots of residents attending. It's a chance for you to have a say in your community, meet the outgoing and incoming committee members and have your feelings known as to what the issues are that are affecting you. I would also ask that you bring along the fifteen dollar annual fee which goes toward the running costs of the Progress Association and Landcare Environment Group.

Don't forget the Clean Up Australia day is on March 1st. As I look around the Wandi area it is sad to see all the rubbish being dumped or just thrown out of car windows but we can stay positive and make an effort to "clean up our back yard." by giving up one or two hours on that Sunday morning. Hope to see you there.

Wayne Tentori

CLEAN UP DAY IN WANDI - Sunday March 1st

The WPA have once again registered as a Clean Up site. As it is always a hot day, we are starting a little earlier at 8.30am and finishing at 10.30am. Meet at the entry to the Wandi Community Centre. Many hands make light work, so please join other community minded people and clean up our verges.

Just a reminder about City of Kwinana verge collection dates

- Next greenwaste collection 23 February 2015
- Next junk & whitegoods collection 30 March 2015
 - Don't dump your old mattress in the bush, contact www.garbologie.com to recycle it. Some stores will deliver your new mattress and take away your old one.
 - Some of the larger stores will deliver and install your new fridge/dishwasher/washing machine/stove and will take away your old appliance enquire when you purchase.
 - When buying new computers/printers etc, ask if the store will recycle your old machines.
 - If you don't want to sell things on Gumtree, consider Pay It Forward. This is all about giving
 items away that you no longer need or want. List it on the website for someone else to
 enjoy. Everything offered on this website is free. www.facebook.com/pages/Pay-It-Forward-Perth-Southern-Suburbs
 - Plastic plant pots can be recycled at Bunnings.



MAYOR'S MESSAGE

Welcome to 2015 and Happy New Year! I trust you had the opportunity to spend some quality time with family and friends over the Christmas and New Year period and are refreshed, ready to take on the new year.

We're right back into the swing of things at the City of Kwinana and with the amalgamation vote looming; all eyes seem to be on the 7th February poll results. The "Vote Kwinana Community Action Group" has been working hard to let residents know that Kwinana and Cockburn are in a *unique position* as we have the opportunity to vote on whether we want our cities to be abolished to form a new entity as from 1 July 2015. Many other local governments are being abolished without recourse to a community poll. Kwinana/Cockburn, South Perth/Vic Park, Fremantle/East Fremantle are the envy of those soon to be abolished communities because we do have a say on our future as a thriving City or to be part of a new entity.

There are a myriad of questions residents have been asking so that they can make an informed decision on the poll. The City has provided the Action Group with a list of Frequently Asked Questions which can be found at <u>votekwinana.com.au</u> (under the "resource" tab). There is also a Vote Kwinana Facebook page for those who enjoy social media. If you would like to know more information on this topic, please email me at <u>carol.adams@kwinana.wa.gov.au</u> or via telephone on 94191603.

If you are an eligible elector in Kwinana, you will receive a voting package in the mail from **14 – 16th January** and you are able to cast your vote for the poll; which closes on **7 February**. If you are not sure if you are on the electoral roll, please email the City on <u>admin@kwinana.wa.gov.au</u> or call us on 94390200. As a Council, we are supporting a 'no' vote – because we believe when presented with all the facts recommended to the Minister, the proposal is not in the overall best interests of our residents.

While we await the outcome of the poll vote, we have some great news for the residents of Wandi. Kwinana Council has approved the funds for completion of the Wandi Hall, which will provide residents with a fresh place to meet up and carry out various activities. The tender has been awarded to Shelford Construction and building will commence in the next couple of months with an expected construction time of around 10 months at present. Accolades to the efforts of the Wandi Progress Association, who over the years, have actively championed and supported this project. We see this as just another step forward in the development of Wandi and when combined with the Honeywood estate, we see an ever increasing area of popularity with young families, adding to the strength and population of Kwinana.

Other exciting projects on our 2015 radar will be the long awaited completion of our Recquatic Centre upgrade as well as the commencement of our \$5M Children's Adventure Playground. Please be assured that these projects (and the Wandi Hall) will be completed regardless of the outcome of the amalgamation.

Carol Adams Mayor, City of Kwinana

EDITOR'S NOTE:

As the WPA has not canvassed Wandi residents on the amalgamation, the WPA has decided to remain impartial but does encourage all eligible residents to vote. More information on metroreform.dlg.wa.gov.au

AROUND THE WANDI COMMUNITY CENTRE

Well, we enter another year but a little different to most because 2015 is the year a new building will be constructed to service many of the user groups of Wandi. The project started in 2009 when we were asked to help the boxing gym and woodworkers build a larger facility giving them more space to run their respective club activities. We've been through many building designs starting with a colorbond shed extension and finishing up with a tilt panel concrete building. Even the location changed, our preferred site was between the Shed and DeHaer Road but now it will now be located between the tennis courts and car park (Equestrian Centre building). This new site is not without its problems, mainly access and joint use of the carpark. To resolve any future issues the WPA, Magenup Equestrian Centre and Council representatives are having bi monthly meetings to discuss any ongoing issues.

So on the 10 December 2014 at the Ordinary Council Meeting the City of Kwinana approved the tender. "That Council awards Tender 572KWN14 for the Construction of the Wandi Community Centre to Shelford Construction Pty Ltd for the alternative tender lump sum fee of \$1,124,682.00 (excluding GST) in accordance with the specifications, special and general conditions of contract and their tender submission, including the provision of \$20,000,000 public liability insurance cover."

What's also been funded as part of the new building is the replacement of the water treatment unit at the Hall. Now all the waste water from toilets and showers, etc. from the new building, Hall and Clubrooms will be processed by this new unit being located behind the Hall on the edge of the oval. There will be a disruption for a short time while this is being done; we are hoping it will not be too much of an issue for the permanent user groups.

The new building will become the home for the Scrollsaw Club and Wandi Woodturning Club in the short term and once they are in we will see how other groups can make use of the space. Areas vacated by these clubs will be allocated to other permanent groups and future groups; we are also identifying ways of giving growing clubs more space.

2015 is going to be a big year with many bookings already made with even next New Year's Eve booked. If you are new to the Wandi area and would like to see what is on offer for a kid's party or even a wedding or anniversary go to our website www.wandiprogress.com.au and check out the photos or drop in at 302 DeHaer Road, Wandi or just ring 9410 2009. If you would like to start a new group whether it is sport or recreational give us a call.

Rod Cocks

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

All residents are invited to attend the AGM of the Wandi Progress Association to be held on Wednesday 18 February commencing at 7.30pm at the Hall.

A membership application form, as well as nomination forms and proxy voting forms are included with this issue of the Warbler. Membership fees of \$10 for the WPA + \$5 for the Wandi Landcare Group are very modest but help us defray our expenses.

As well as the presentation of the 2014 reports and election of the 2015 committee, this is an opportunity for residents to raise issues of concern.

UPDATE FROM SATTERLEY PROPERTY GROUP

Hello and Happy New Year to all, I hope you all had a happy and wonderful Christmas and enjoyed time with family and friends over the festive season.

The Honeywood community consists of a fabulous group of passionate people who love where they live. Almost on a weekly basis I receive emails from residents with suggestions, ideas or queries about the area. Recently, people have shown a huge interest in the wonderful flora and fauna that is in abundance in Wandi.

Satterley is currently working with Wandi Landcare to come up with some great initiatives for the community to be involved in. As we are all aware, one of the reasons that most people chose to build their homes in Honeywood was due to the extensive bushland and parks. These areas are going to need to be cared for into the future. If you are interested in becoming involved in this please let myself or Catherine (Wandi Landcare) know. We will make sure we keep you updated once the planning has progressed.

There has been lots of talk about responsible pet ownership of late, along with the lack of dog waste bags in the park. This is still unresolved; however, we are currently working on a temporary solution. In the meantime, please ensure you do the right thing. No one wants to go to the park and have to dodge the 'landmines'.

There are currently baits laid in the reserve to assist in controlling the rabbit population in the area. This baiting is conducted under strict regulations and guidelines. This is a very targeted approached to ensure the impact on other animals is kept to a minimum. It is unlikely that domestic animals will consume these baits, unless they are vegetarian or have strayed a long way from home. Please ensure that you adhere to the signage and keep domestic animals out of the area.

Last year, as some of you would remember, our Music in the Park event got washed out. Well, not this year, we have called the weatherman and have asked him to turn on the sunshine. Make sure you keep Saturday, February 21 free in your diary as it is sure to be a great night out for the whole family. This is a wonderful opportunity to invite along your neighbours and kick back under the balmy skies, sing and dance along to *The Generics*.

We have good news from Transperth regarding buses. From Monday, February 2, Route 527 will extend further south to Wandi, connecting residents with Atwell Secondary College and Cockburn Central Station for the first time. Passengers will need to check the Southern Timetable 123 two weeks prior for timetabled information and details of bus stops.

Shahan Hobson

Community Development Coordinator – South Metro, **Satterley Property Group** shahanh@satterley.com.au or tel: 9368 9040

HONEYWOOD RESIDENTS COMMITTEE

The Honeywood Residents Committee would like to thank all those who were able to attend the Christmas Movie Night. For those who were unable to attend this fantastic event, the Honeywood Residents Committee held a BBQ and an information stand for residents to meet the committee members and have a friendly chat. The BBQ was a complete success!! We got to meet many of the Honeywood residents and provided 'Neighbourhood Watch' materials for those who were interested. We would like to thank the various companies who sponsored us including Woolworths Harvest Lakes, Cockburn Party Hire, Daytone Printing and Satterley.

Keep an eye out for upcoming events in the estate and please feel free to contact us if you would like to know more information about who we are and what we do. Please feel free to join our facebook page 'Residents of Honeywood Estate' or email us at enquiries@honeywoodresidents.org We look forward to meeting and working with you all in 2015.

A MESSAGE FROM BENDIGO BANK (dated 5 December 2014)



Dear residents and friends of Kwinana

I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you for assisting us with our dream of establishing a **Community Bank®** branch in Kwinana. So far, more than \$630,000 in start-up capital has been raised from 255 local community members who have applied to purchase shares. We are very encouraged by this response, but to ensure our branch can open its doors early next year we need to reach our minimum subscription amount of \$985,000 by the end of December. Once we reach our minimum capital we will then allocate shares and you will be issued with your share certificate shortly thereafter.

You can provide further support to our campaign by applying to buy additional shares, as well as encouraging your family and friends to purchase shares too - as the sooner we fill the share offer, the sooner we open.

Shares can be purchased in your own name, in trust for your children or grandchildren, in the name of your private company or through your self managed superannuation fund. And remember - shares are \$1 each with a minimum purchase of 250 shares.

We are very eager to discuss the share offer with any potential investors in more detail and welcome you, your family members or friends to contact either myself on 0417904419, Max Bird on 0419 045 835 or Lorraine Lucas on 0407 880 652. A copy of the online Prospectus is available at: www.bendigobank.com.au/prospectus. For more information regarding our campaign please visit our Facebook page at 'Kwinana **Community Bank**® Project'.

We truly appreciate all the support the community has given our campaign thus far. It's amazing what can be accomplished when we all work together with the objective to help our community to grow and prosper.

Kind Regards

John Iriks

Chairman, Kwinana Community Financial Services Ltd

WHAT'S HAPPENING IN KWINANA

Australia Day celebration Monday 26 January 9am – 11.30am. Council gardens, Gilmore Ave. Free Aussie BBQ courtesy of the Rotary Club. Community awards presented.

Kwinana Markets are a new project. Visit them on Saturdays 7 February and 21 February from 8.30am – 1pm in front of the Darius Wells Library.

Wellard Village Markets are held on the second Sunday of every month at Pimlico Gardens, The Village, Wellard from 9am – 1pm.

Kwinana Library:

Baby Rhymetime: Wednesday and Friday 9am to 9:30am

Storytime: Friday and Saturday 10am to 11am

Toy Library: Tues & Thurs: 3:30pm to 4:30pm; Fri 11am-12noon and Sat 10:45am-11:45am

VALE Pat De San Miguel

Pat was a strong community member of several organisations during her 72 years in Kwinana, living in Mandogalup, Hope Valley and Parmelia. For eighteen years she was involved in the Girl Guides as Captain and Company Leader. Her dedication and encouragement resulted in the majority of local girls becoming Queen's Guides at that time.

In 1972 Pat joined the Mandogalup Volunteer Bushfire Brigade – at this time she was a Mum and also ran an egg poultry business in Mandogalup. From 1984 to 1994 Pat was an Officer of the Fire Brigade being 1st Lieutenant, Fire Control Officer and three years as the Captain. Her knowledge and ability to fight fires, perform all fire fighting duties and four wheel drive skills to get out of boggy sand were envied by many. She was made a life member in 1998. Amazingly she served the organisation for 42 years.

The Hope Valley Dance Group, which still runs dances once a month at the Wandi Community Centre, would not have continued to exist without Pat keeping it together for many years following the move from Hope Valley to Wandi.

Pat travelled through a full and giving life. Many local people have been touched in some way and will hold their memories close. Pat's funeral and wake were held at the Wandi Community Centre just before Christmas.

ENTERTAINMENT

The Generics – enjoy an evening of musical entertainment on Saturday 21 February 6pm – 9pm Honeywood

The Listies (suitable for ages 6-12 and their families) - 27 January
Beauty and the Beast (musical) - 13-28 February
Stories on stage (meet the author) – Brooke Davis - 11 March at 7pm
Evita - 15-30 May
Koorliny Arts Centre. Sulphur Road. Kwinana www.koorliny.com.au

Summer shorts (an evening of one act plays) - 27 Feb – 7 March Equus - 8 – 23 May

Melville Theatre Company www.meltheco.org.au

"Never kiss a naughty nanny" (A classic farce) - 1 May – 16 May Rockingham Theatre Company, The Castle, Attwood Way, Rockingham www.rockinghamtheatre.com

Classics of the Silver Screen – at 10am on the third Sunday of the month Pillow Talk -15 February
Rear Window - 15 March
For Me and My Gal - 19 April
Cygnet Cinema, Preston Street, Como

Kids concert – 8 March
City of Canning concert 24 May
South Side Symphony Orchestra www.ssso.org.au

HEARD ON THE GRAPEVINE

Quite a number of residents lost computers, other electronic equipment, telephones and reticulation controllers in the big electrical storm in November.

FROM THE ARCHIVES

18 February 1995 Wandi Hall was officially opened.

January 2005 Hope Valley School was relocated to its present site in December

2004. Local volunteers started work on many of the smaller jobs while

waiting for grant money to be obtained.

WANDI LANDCARE GROUP

There was lots of activity throughout 2014 with the Wandi Landcare Group – this included tree and sedge planting at Magenup Lake Damplands, seed collecting, Carnaby's Black Cockatoo counting and other activities. The night stalk at Honeywood was again very successful this year and there were a few critters which the children and parents found. Thanks to all the volunteers who were involved in helping out during the year. We enjoyed the sausage sizzle and coffee van after the planting day!

The Wandi Landcare Group works in partnership with the City of Kwinana, the Department of Parks and Wildlife, Satterley and the newly formed Honeywood Residents Group Inc in undertaking various landcare activities in the local bushland around Wandi.

For 2015 we are looking at some additional projects and opportunities like sedge planting at the wetlands at Honeywood, how to make a frog friendly garden, installing some animal nesting boxes and exploring the making of a community garden in Wandi. It would be great to organise some weed spraying courses and any other activities that residents in both the Wandi rural area and Honeywood would like to see organised. If you have any ideas about possible activities, or if you want to get out into the great outdoors and join in seed collecting, weeding or planting, please drop us a line, we'd love to hear from you.

The Wandi Landcare Group is looking to set up a Friends of Honeywood group in partnership with Satterley, City of Kwinana and the Honeywood Residents Group, so if there are any interested people in Honeywood who would like to be involved please get in contact with Henry or Catherine, we'd love to hear from you.

If you would like to know more about helping out in the local environment and be involved in the WLG please contact Catherine & Henry Garlick on 9410 1517 or 0438676160 or email wandilandcaregroup@gmail.com or henrygarlick@gmail.com

Stay tuned for updates in the Warbler during the year or register your email with the WPA to hear about upcoming activities. We also post details on the WPA facebook page and the Honeywood Residents Group facebook page.

Catherine Garlick

Now the golden blossom of the WA Christmas trees is fading, look out for the red flowering gum trees which are starting to bloom – so many different shades of red.

Happenings at the Hall and Resource Centre

Smithy's Boxing Gym – Boxing Training

Mon - Thurs 5:30 to 7:15pm



*\$7 per night*Phone Elaine on 94391078 or
Mob 0412404674

Email: elliejo@westnet.com.au

WANDI HALLHIRE

Phone Debbie Cocks on 9410 2009



for further information or bookings

SAVE EQUUS



Meet at the Magenup Equestrian Centre

1st Monday of each month, at 7.30pm.

All horse lovers are welcome

WA SCROLLERS

Members of the Australian ScrollSaw Network Inc. Meet every Tuesday morning 9.00am – 12.00

> Where: Clubrooms, Wandi Hall Beginners welcome Contact: Kevin Treasure – 9529 3227

WANDI PLAYGROUP



Tuesdays at the Wandi Hall 9:30 – 11:30am

A delightful group of mums and children meet every Tuesday

For further information contact -

Christine (President) - 0404 188 438 Carmel 0429 082 643

WANDI BOOKCLUB



2nd Tuesday of the month at 7:30pm

Contact: Marie Tully 9410 0245.

MARQUETRY GROUP

Meets: Wandi Community Centre Every Friday 9.00 – 12.00

Contact: Jim van Brink Ph. 95278501 Email. Jim.vanbrink@gmail.com Wandi Bridge Club Contact Laraine Civin 0498 201 394



GECO LARP (LIVE ACTION ROLE PLAY)

MEET 1st & 3rd Saturday of the month 3 pm Wandi Clubrooms

Contact: Mark Williams 0406067676

WOODTURNING CLUB

All meetings held in the Green Workshop



First & third Thursday of the month at 7.00pm

Every Tuesday morning from 9.00am -12 noon & evenings 6.00-9.00pm Wednesday 8.00am to 3.00 pm

New members always welcome.

For further information phone Bill 9419 1862

TENNIS COURT HIRE

Have a funday with the family or friends by hiring our tennis courts Or become a member with an annual fee. Healthy family fun!!



Cost is \$5.00 per hour per court with a \$20 key

For more information or bookings phone Debbie Cocks—9410 2009 or Ken Workman - 93971060 between 9:00am and 5:00pm

WANDI CRAFT GROUP



1st&3rd Thursday of the month

A friendly group that meet for a chat andparticipate in a variety of crafts. Contact Debbie on 9410 2009

WEST AUSTRALIAN GUILD OF WOODCARVERS INC. WANDI



This branch of the Guild meets in the green shed every Monday morning between 9.00am &12.00. - Beginners or advanced welcome.

Contact- Fred Brewer 9419 3558

OLD TIME FAMILY DANCE



2ND Saturday of each month

7.30pm start

Live Band - Supper supplied - No alcohol **Contact Pat - 9439 2727**

SOUTHERN DISTRICTS TRITON CLUB

A general woodworking club. Beginners welcome. Meet every fourth Thursday of the month, except December.

7.30pm at "The Shed" Wandi Community Centre, DeHaer Road Wandi

Contact - Gary Withers Ph 9593 2317

Email: SouthernDistrictsTriton@gmail.com

Do you have any useful community news? Contact the Editor on 9410 0982 or email janetcarr@iinet.net.au © 2015- The Wandi Warbler is a voluntary newsletter produced for the Wandi Progress Association Inc. We make every effort to ensure accuracy of our reports. Should you note any error/omission or an article offends please do not ignore it, simply contact the WPA WandiProgress@gmail.com and we will review, rectify and remove as necessary.

Local Advertisements

For a very modest cost your advertisement could appear here.

Contact the editor for further information

Glenda Gittings

HAIRSTYLIST



040 555 3776 10 The Horseshoe, Wandi Private Studio with Kid's Corner

Riverglen Chalets - Margaret River



A tranquil forest retreat in the heart of Margaret River for that special relaxing break

Contact Amanda or Lorraine on Ph 08 9757 2101
Email: info@riverglenchalets.com.au
Visit our Website for more details and on line
bookings

http://www.riverglenchalets.com.au

DO YOU NEED Firebreaks, Slashing, Rotary Hoeing, Excavator, etc. in the Wandi area?



For a quote at reasonable rates call Steve on 0408 988 122

Hair, Nails and Makeup Hair extensions



Phone Karen or Kobhi 9410 2666 or 0417 928 699 by appointment only 116 The Horseshoe, Wandi

30+ years of hairdressing experience

Mac West Electrical

For all Domestic and Commercial Electrical Services

Servicing the Banjup, Oakford, Wandi, Atwell and Jandakot community.

For a free quote call Gavin McDiarmid 0421 797 247

Email: macwestelectrical@hotmail.com EC: 10318



0416 255 777 dsainsbury@dsad.com.au



- General earthworks
- Supply sand, soil and mulch
- Tree lopping, pruning & removal
- Fence mending
- Exterior paintwork

Plus the many other annoying little jobs you can't get around to fixing.

Like to advertise a group or business in the Wandi Warbler? Contact Janet on 9410 0982 or email janetcarr@iinet.net.au



WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION INC.

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM 2015

annual fee for family membership.			
First	name/s	Surname	
	nd street address	Suburb	
Pho	ne number (Home)	(Mobile)	
Ema	nil address:		
			Date:
Plea			DI LANDCARE GROUP 2015 wish to join the Wandi Landcare Group.
I/we	·	·	dcare Group and have included the \$5.00 annual fee for
1.	Size of property		
2.	Use of property (eg bush block, horses or suburban)		
Sig	ned:		Date:
BSB	•	Account 166195	Road, Wandi or by bank transfer: Wandi Progress Assn. of WA (Inc)

Please then advise the Treasurer by email wandiprogress@gmail.com if you use this method of payment.